Chair, Parliamentary Standing Committee on Citizenship and Immigration House of Commons Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6

11 May 2010

Dear Mr. David Tilson

I am writing because of my concern for refugees and the need for Canada to continue to be a place off safe haven for those fleeing persecution. In this regard there are aspects of **Bill C11** that I believe require further consultation and engagement with those groups working with refugees in Canada.

Where I agree with the government's desire to expedite the process for refugees I am concerned about the predetermination regarding 'country of origin' that is embedded in the Bill. Each case needs to be determined on its merits. Further it needs to be clear that issues of compassion and fairness are reflected in the legislation.

I strongly urge the Parliamentary Standing Committee to ensure that Bill C-11 be given careful examination and that there be substantial public input and consultation with those who are among and who work among the most vulnerable – refugee claimants themselves.

Thank you.

Dr. Pam McCarroll 25 Ternhill Crescent

Toronto ON M3C 2E4

Cc Mr. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Vice-Chair (Liberal Party) Mr. Thierry St. Cyr, Vice-Chair (Bloc Quebecois)

Ms. Olivia Chow (NDP)